
Dear Sri UCSI Kuala Lumpur Community, 

We are proud to share that Sekolah Menengah Sri UCSI Kuala Lumpur is selected to participate in the
Malaysia Future Leaders School (MFLS) Programme. With a tight and stringent process, only 6 private
schools in the state of Selangor and Kuala Lumpur are selected for this year, and only 50 private schools are
selected throughout Malaysia, including Sabah and Sarawak. MFLS is a programme designed by the Institute
of Leadership Excellence and Development under the Ministry of Youth and Sports and its strategic partners
such as the Ministry of Education (MOE) and Outward-Bound School. he programme aims to highlight young
people’s potentials as strategic partners in developing the country based on the Federal Constitution and the
principles of Rukun Negara. articipants selected will be allowed to participate in training and internship
programmes in and outside the country apart from the chance to undergo in-house training and attachments
at Government-Linked Company (GLC) and private companies. Additionally, participants are also offered a
mentor-mentee programme with influential icons such as Ministers and Corporate members. Sekolah Sri
UCSI Kuala Lumpur will be closed for Term 1 break from 29th May – 2nd June. We will observe a public
holiday for Hari Keputeraan Yang Dipertuan Agong on 5th June. Therefore, Term 2 of the Academic Session
starts on Tuesday, 6th June 2023.

Thank you.
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Dear Sri UCSI Kuala Lumpur Community,

Welcome to our next newsletter! In this issue, you will be seeing our school continues to strive to be vibrant
and exciting. With many events happening within and outside of campus, we cannot wait to share with you
how much our children actually enjoy being part of this school life! I think we all notice that more and more
competitions are being offered to our students. It is amazing to see the turnout rate of our children in these
competitions. I always do think that experience is far more important than winning. By taking part in these
competitions, our children are exposed to challenges beyond the classrooms and the textbooks that could
offer. I remembered vividly that my teacher used to tell us a famous quote by Thomas Edison – “Never say I
failed 99 times, say I discovered 99 ways which causes failure”. It is common to make mistakes. However it
is more important that we know why such mistakes occur. I hope that in the future more of our students will
able to share the delight in learning through competitions! Besides challenging our students through
competitions, it is also a great opportunity for students to be playing a part of a famous Shakespeare play
“Macbeth” in PJPAC. Our children certainly had a lot of fun taking up roles in the play and act alongside with
our esteemed performers. I was surprised at how our primary school kids actually love this masterpiece
literature! Of course, when it comes to education and school, none can deny the fact that students will be
undergoing assessment. This month, our students were taking the Term 1 Assessment to see how much they
have learned so far. I agree that education is not solely about examinations, but I believe that assessment is
vital in providing an insight into how our children are in our curriculum. From there, our teachers can devise
or revise their teaching methods to improve our children’s understanding. You are also welcome to attend
our first Parent-Teacher Conference to have a discussion with our teachers so you can also play a part in
supporting our children’s progress – be it academics, character or soft skills.

Enough said, let’s enjoy this month’s newsletter! We will see more actions in Term 2!
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